NHSBFAA General Meeting March 6, 2017

Meeting called to order at 6:15 by Wendie Morris President
Present:

Robyn Allgood — VP, Kelli Poe-Jones — Sec/Liason, Kimberli Flaugher Treasurers, Frances Grant - Web, Wanda
Rone - Alumni-Liason, Regina Yeager — Concessions,
Cameron Vernon- Admin

Softball — X

Lacrosse —Tonya Thompson

Women’s soccer- Sheryl Stephenson, Ken Hayman
Men's Soccer — Catherine MacAllister

Volleyball — Shell Hollis

Swimming- X

Women's Basketball — X

Men's Basketball =X

Cheer — Wanda Rone

Dance- X

Tennis- X

Track(B/G)-

Football- LaKisha Harringto

Wrestling- X

FBLA- Jane Pendergrast

DECA- X

HOSA- X

FCCLA- Jane Hanna

FFA- M. Heath

***Above attendance is taken from sign in. If you don’t sign in, we won’t know you were in attendance later.

UPDATES

NEW Board Elections
¢ All nominations are to be submitted by March 15", Form can be found on
nhsbfaa.org website

e Vote will take place at May 1 General Meeting.

Concessions:

e Regina Yeager reported that all supplies have been ordered.

e There is a consistent problem getting into safes.

e There is also a consistent problem getting into the football field concession stand.

e Anyone working in the concession stands should wear gloves and hat when working with hot food.



Secretary:
e There will be a Faculty/Student/Sheriff Dept Basketball game May 18. There will be arts performances
at the end of each quarter. Athletics will get gate money, concessions is up for grabs. Please let Kelli
and Regina Yeager know if you are interested in concessions.

Treasurer:
e  Group balance document was distributed to those in attendance and is posted on the BFAA website.
e Regina Ferguson has resigned effective immediately.
o Kimberly will get detail reports out to those who request it. Please contact Kim if you need detail at
treasurer@nhsbfaa.org
e Ken Hayman is in attendance and has agreed to come onboard immediately to fill the void left by
Regina.

Alumni Representative:

e Wanda reported that there is a mass reunion being planned for years 1973-1995.

e Look for the Northwood High School Class of 1971-1995 Class Reunion on Facebook to keep up with
happenings with the planning of reunion and updates from alumni.

e We want to grow Alumni awareness of happenings at NHS for potential support of various kinds.
Monetary, volunteering, services, etc.

Fundraising:

e Spring Fling and Reverse Raffle tickets not selling as well as we had hoped. The only groups to sell 30
are Soccer, Cheer, LAX, FFA, Women’s Basketball so far.

e There was a lot of discussion around why tickets are not selling and why groups are not participating.

o Deadline for sales has been extended. New deadline to be determined.

e Spring Sports; please announce information about the Spring Fling at your games. Reverse Raffle
Tickets can be purchased online at nhsbfaa.org

e Sports/groups purchasing a ticket would be a great way to make a lot of money for their organization.

e There are a lot of vendors for the Spring Fling Street Fair portion of the event, more than last year.

o There will be a stage for performances during the day and the drawing @5pm.

e Vendors will not be allowed to breakdown until the Reverse Raffle is over. They can close up and walk
their goods out, but no cars/trucks will be allowed to drive into event space while the Raffle is taking
place.

e Brewery Nights are on hold until details are worked out with Manager on how sports/groups will
benefit. Return on investment has not been as expected.

Webmaster:

e Send information you want posted to Frances.


mailto:treasurer@nhsbfaa.org

General Reminders:

e When money is available in your account, purchases under $500 don’t have to be approved. >$500
must be approved by AD or Dr. B.

e Grant requests consist of filling out a form from website and a brief presentation to board and should be
submitted at least 5 days prior to meetings.

e Participation in meetings and events has heavy bearing on grant approvals.



